
THIS WEEK AT ST. PASCHAL BAYLON  

MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE 
 

Monday, July 14, 2014, Saint Kateri Tekakwitha, virgin 
Is 1:10-17; Ps 50:8-9, 16-17, 21, 23; Mt 10:34-11:1 
      9:00 a.m.     MASS: McNamara Family 
     11:30 a.m.    MASS: Vincent Teodosio (St. Ann Shrine) 
     12:15 p.m.    MASS: Mary Ellen Tainer- Special Intention 
               
Tuesday, July 15, 2014, Saint Bonaventure, bishop, 
                                         doctor of the Church 
Is 7:1-9; Ps 48:2-8; Mt 11:20-24 
       6:30 a.m.     MASS: James Gluss 
       9:00 a.m.     MASS: Alison Brown 
     11:30 a.m.     MASS: Donor Intentions (St. Ann Shrine) 
       7:00 p.m.     Concert in the Garden 
                      
Wednesday, July 16, 2014, Weekday 
Is 10:5-7, 13-16; Ps 94:5-10, 14-15; Mt 11:25-27 
      9:00 a.m.      MASS: Sam Mondello 
    11:30 a.m.      MASS: Thomas Richert (St. Ann Shrine) 
    12:15 p.m.      MASS: Sophie Miller 
       

Thursday, July 17, 2014, Weekday 
Is 26:7-9, 12, 16-19; Ps 102:13-14, 15-21; Mt 11:28-30 
       9:00 a.m.      MASS: Assunta Simonetta  
      11:30 a.m.     MASS: Donor Intentions (St. Ann Shrine) 
       6:30 p.m.       Prayer Shawl, Parlor 
        
Friday, July 18, 2014, Weekday 
Is 38:1-6, 21-22, 7-8; Is 38:10-12, 16; Mt 12:1-8 
       9:00 a.m.     MASS: Simon Byrne 
     11:30 a.m.     MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine) 
       7:00 p.m.      Flock of Friends, Donovan Room 
  

Saturday, July 19, 2014, Weekday 
Mi 2:1-5; Ps 10:1-4, 7-8, 14; Mt 12:14-21 
      9:00 a.m.    MASS: Parishioner Intentions 
      4:30 p.m.    MASS: Agnes Puella 
 

Sunday, July 20, 2014, SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 
TIME 
Wis 12:13, 16-19; Ps 86:5-6, 9-10, 15-16; Rom 8:26-27; Mt 
13:24-43 
      8:00 a.m.      MASS: Dennis Mahne 
    10:00 a.m.      MASS: Jim Sanders 
    12:00 p.m.      MASS: Frank Caruso 
      7:00 p.m.      MASS: William Rowane 
 
Please note: anyone who had a Mass request for Thursdays 
at 6:30 a.m. or Fridays at 12:15 p.m. in July or after will need 
to contact the front office to select the new date or time.  We 
are sorry for any inconvenience. 

 
 
 

 



 

SAVE THE DATES! 
 

• CONCERT IN THE GARDEN: Tuesday, July 15th, 7:00 p.m. 
 

• SSS MISSION WEEKEND: July 19 and 20, Special preaching at 
the Masses and a collection to support our Blessed Sacrament 
Community across the globe. 
 

• SAINT ANN TRIDUUM: Thursday – Saturday, July 24 – 26 with 
Fr. Anthony Marshall, SSS 
 

• HIGHLAND HEIGHTS HOME DAYS – Saturday, July 26 – come 
see our SPB booth 
 

• EYMARD FEST:  Friday – Sunday, August 1 – 3, with Frs. 
Norman Pelletier, William Fickel and Anthony Schueller, SSS.   

1. Friday 7 p.m. Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard 
2. Saturday 2 p.m. Presentation 
3. Saturday 4:30 p.m. Mass & Potluck Dinner 
4. Ice Cream Social after the 7p.m. Mass Sunday, sponsored by 

the Welcoming Committee 
 

• PARISH PICNIC @ HIGHLAND HEIGHTS PARK –Sunday, 
August 10, Noon Mass and cookout to follow – Knights of 
Columbus provide the hamburgers; we bring our own picnics.  
NO NOON MASS at church this day 
 

• LEADERSHIP DAY 2014:  Sunday, September 14, Noon Mass 
until 3 p.m. with lunch. 

 

REDUCTION OF WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE  
In case you missed the notices over the last two months, due to 
the reduction in priests in the Blessed Sacrament Community 
(SSS), there will be only 1 parish Mass on Thursdays and 
Fridays, at 9 a.m.  If you have already offered a Mass intention 
for these Masses, please come to the office to reschedule for 
another Mass and time.   

 
MISSION APPEAL NEXT WEEKEND 
BLESSED SACRAMENT CONGREGATION 
Next weekend we will welcome Rev. Sudath Fernando, SSS of 
the congregation of the Blessed Sacrament to our parish.  He 
comes to Saint Paschal Baylon as part of the Missionary Co-
operative Plan that takes place each year in all of the dioceses of 
our country.  The American people have proven very generous in 
supporting the missionary efforts of various religious groups each 
year during this special appeal.  The Congregation of the Blessed 
Sacrament does evangelization work in much of Asia, especially 
in Sri Lanka, India, Vietnam and the Philippines as well as in the 
Congo and Uganda.  We ask you to be attentive next weekend 
when Rev. Sudath Fernando, SSS speaks to us about the work 
of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament in various 
missionary lands and how you can support these efforts through 
your generous contributions in the special mission cooperative 
collection next weekend. 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 

SAINT ANN TRIDUUM 
 

Celebrate Saint Ann’s Feast Day with Saint Ann’s Shrine at  
Saint Paschal Baylon Church 
 
Schedule of Events 
Thursday, July 24, 2014, 7 p.m. 
Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Blessing of 
Babies and Children 
 
Friday, July 25, 2014, 7 p.m. 
Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Anointing of 
the Sick and Elderly 
 
Saturday, July 26, 2014, 4:30 p.m. 
Mass, Novena Devotions, Veneration of the Relic, Candlelight 
Procession, Closing Ceremonies of the 2014 Triduum 
 
The Relic of Saint Ann is offered for veneration and may be 
touched during the Novena devotions each day of the Triduum.  
Refreshments will be served Saturday, July 26 after the 
candlelight procession. 
 
Saint Ann’s Shrine 
5384 Wilson Mills Rd. 
Highland Hts., OH 44143 
(440) 449-2700 
www.st-ann-shrine.org 
 
 

HELPING HANDS AND CLOWN  

MINISTRIES 
 
One question I am asked often is does the Clown and Helping 
Hands Ministry do more than give out food and clothing? 
Yes, we have done other work.  We have been able to provide 
housing and furniture and other household items to some of the 
people we have served. Last week a group of volunteers spent 
some time repairing a shelter for a homeless woman that had 
been damaged by storms.  We try to help in any way we can. 
If you are looking for a way to help, we could use men’s jeans 
size 30 and larger as well as toilet paper.  Thank you all for your 
wonderful generosity.  God Bless you. 
Deacon Joe 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

“When the Lord gives a mission, He always has us enter into 

a process, a process of purification, a process of 

discernment, a process of obedience, a process of prayer.” -

Pope Francis 
As I was reflecting on the message for this week, this quote from 
our dear Holy Father, Pope Francis, spoke to me. As a woman 
who wears many hats, it is hard to enter into the process of 
purification, discernment, obedience, and prayer. As I take on the 
role of Director of Youth Ministry, I feel I am being called to a 
mission: to serve the spiritual needs of the youth in our parish. 
Therefore, next weekend I will be on retreat for three days, 
spending a lot of time in prayer, Adoration, and serving others. 
We all need time to break away and refocus on our missions at 
hand. Please know I will be praying for each of you, and most 
especially, the youth of Saint Paschal Baylon! 
Lots of very fun things ahead for Youth Ministry...please mark 
your calendars! 
July 31st: Cedar Point trip!  
August 3rd: The Fest! 
August 31st: First official meeting for the new school year! 
Information and permission slips can be found on our Youth 
Group board in the Narthex or online at our very own 
website: http://emickol.wix.com/spbyouthgroup. Be sure to 
LIKE us on Facebook: Saint Paschal Baylon Youth Ministry.  
Also...SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY: 
We are in need of some teens to sit at the Saint Paschal Baylon 
booth at Highland Heights Community Day on July 26th. If you 
are able to help and/or would like more information, please 
contact Mrs. Mickol at emickol@saintpaschal.com or 440-442-
3410 ex. 102.  
 

 

 

I would like to thank sincerely all the parishioners who 
remembered me for my 50th anniversary of ordination, and who 
were kind enough to offer condolences and prayers at the death 
of my brother. This meant a lot to me. Some of you have heard 
that I will be taking a sabbatical. I will leave in a week for 
Chicago, where I’ll reside at Catholic Theological Union. I hope to 
revise a text I wrote some 23 years ago, and write a new book on 
the teachings of the church from a Eucharistic perspective. This 
is only my second sabbatical, so I look forward to another one 25 
years from now. (Just kidding!) I do look forward to returning here 
to St. Paschal’s at the end of the year. 

Fr. Paul Bernier, SSS 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

FROM  THE  PASTOR’S  PERSPECTIVE 
 

Due to holiday and vacation schedules, this bulletin 
column was written June 23. 
 

REMINDERS OF OUR PARISH’S LIFE:  We are so 
blessed to have a parish library in our Family Life Center.  
Ever want to borrow a book and learn more about the 
faith or our rituals?  Please feel free to borrow a book. 
 

• We are an interfaith & ecumenical parish.  I enjoy the 
reality that our parish has special outreach – especially 
with our neighbors who are from Turkey and share the 
Muslim faith.  I hope you’ll plan on being part of our 
special dinner next week where we can learn about the 
special meal that ends the fast of their season. 
 

• Saint Ann has been important figure in our history, faith 
and church life, being the grandmother of Jesus.  I hope 
you’ll take some time to be part of our annual Triduum. 

 

• We had a wonderful Bible Camp!  Many thanks to the 93 
volunteers, the parents and children (150) who 
participated and learned to be God’s All Stars!  Special 
thanks and dedication go to our Youth Minister, Evamarie 
Mickol, Katie Sloe Klick and Angie Perrine for their 
leadership again this year. 

 

• Next weekend we continue our generosity in sharing our 
resources with our Blessed Sacrament Priests and 
Brothers elsewhere in the world, who work in our 
missions, sharing the faith and the charism of Saint Peter 
Julian Eymard.  Thanks for sharing from your blessings to 
help others know the blessing of God. 

 

• Remember to share your “spirit wear” at Highland Heights 
Home Day, Saturday, July 26.  Wear your SPB wear, or at 
least “Green & Gold,” visiting our SPB booth and telling 
people about our great parish and its many facets of life.  
You are our best evangelizers! 

 

Let’s continue to pray for each other! 
 

In Christ our Eucharist, 

 
Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, Pastor 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE CHILDREN 

RECENTLY BAPTIZED AT SAINT PASCHAL 

BAYLON 
 

Brady Matthew Echan, son of Matthew and Sarah, 
Mackenzie Lynn Morelli, daughter of Anthony and Kristen, 
Jonathon Anthony Mittman, son of Nicholas and Veronika, 

Chase Steven Kersonta, son of Joseph and Danielle 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

EYMARD FEST - JULY 12 -13, 2014 
 

For as long as Saint Paschal Baylon has been a parish the 
Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament has administered it. 
Saint Peter Julian Eymard founded the Congregation of the 
Blessed Sacrament in 1856. Father Eymard had a profound love 
for the Eucharist. In fact, the Eucharist was most certainly the 
great love of his life. Moreover, he desired to share that love with 
the entire Church. He founded the Congregation of the Blessed 
Sacrament to do just that, to make known God’s tremendous gift 
of love in the Eucharist.  
Since its founding many years ago The Congregation of the 
Blessed Sacrament has taken this mission to heart. “Our ideal” 
as our Rule of Life states, “is to live the mystery of the Eucharist 
fully and to make known its meaning, so that Christ’s reign may 
come and the glory of God be revealed.” Through our Center for 
Eucharistic Evangelizing, publications like Emmanuel magazine 
and through our many parish ministries we attempt to realize 
Father Eymard’s unique vision for the Church.  
This August 1st through the 3rd, we will be celebrating the life and 
work of Saint Peter Julian Eymard. We are happy to welcome 
Father Anthony Schueller, SSS and Father William Fickel, SSS 
who will both be preaching at our weekend masses. Their lifelong 
commitment to promoting the Eucharist will provide much food for 
thought and reflection. Additionally, we are blessed to have 
Father Norman Pelletier, SSS who will give a presentation on 
Saint Peter Julian Eymard. Besides being the provincial superior 
of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament (Province of Saint 
Ann) and being former General Superior of the Congregation 
worldwide, Father Pelletier is an Eymardian scholar whose book 
Tomorrow Will Be Too Late: A Life of Saint Peter Julian Eymard 
is the quintessential introduction to the life of Saint Peter Julian 
Eymard. Please take the time during this Eymardian celebration 
to learn more about this saint whose life and spirituality have 
shaped the mission of Saint Paschal Baylon Parish for the last 61 
years.    
 

 

PARISH  ACTIVITIES 
 

RAMADAN & IFITAR DINNER 
Our Turkish American friends host a special meal for us at the 
end of their sacred month and fast, Monday, July 21, 2014.  
There will be a presentation at 7:30, with dinner beginning at 8:45 
p.m. (due to the sun setting) until 9:30 p.m.  This is a free dinner, 
provided by the Turkish Association of Ohio and Niagara 
Foundation.  If you would like to attend, please call the parish 
office to reserve a space to learn about this sacred Muslim event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH  ACTIVITIES continued 
 
 

PASCHAL TRAVELERS ART, ARCHITECTURE & FUN 
Join our Paschal’s Travelers on another bus trip that I’ll be 
hosting:  Wednesday, July 23:  Leave SPB @ 9:30 for the newly 
renovated Cleveland Museum of Art, lunch there, then a trip to 
Tower City from the museum for your choice of playing in the 
Higbee Building, shopping at the mall or a movie.  Return to SPB 
in time for the evening news.  Call the front desk or Dorothy 
Tonovitz to register.  Limited to the first 45 people. 
 

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP (Singles: 40 and over), Information: 
(440) 442-3410  E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com,  
Friday, July 25 @ 7:00 PM. Join us for our monthly game night at 
St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best attended 
events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a 
snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. Please 
call Dan @ 440-223-8707 for any questions. 
Movie night is August 15th and we will meet in the parking lot of 
St. Paschal's at 6:45 PM and decide on a movie to go see in the 
theater. Tell Karen at karendoubrava@sbcglobal.net that you are 
coming. 
 
 

HEINENS ABC REWARDS PROGRAM 
For the last 6 years, Heinens has continued to donate 
roughly $2,000 in cash per year to the SPB PTO 
through their Heinens ABC rewards program.  This is over 
$12,000 to date.  The program runs from September to April and 
 Heinens donates up to 1% of your purchases.  There is no cost 
to you if you are already shopping there.  Thank you to all that 
signed up for the Heinens ABC rewards program this year. 
$2,269 has been donated this year based on the number of 
people that signed up for the program. 
 

EDUCATION 
 
PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION (PSR) NEWS: 
PSR Registration:  If you haven’t yet gotten a chance to register 
for PSR, registration forms are available in the parish office or 
online at psr.saintpaschal.com.  To avoid a late fee, please 
register BEFORE AUGUST 1.  Early tuition rates for this year 
are $85 for 1 child, $155 for 2 children, and $230 for 3 or more 
children.  Scholarships are available.  Additionally, our 
registration form this year also serves as the emergency medical 
form as well as the media release form for your convenience.  
Special note: Two years of sacramental preparation is required.  
If you have a child entering 1st grade or 7th grade and are 
interested in them receiving their sacraments in 2nd and 8th 
grades the following year, please make sure to enroll them in 
PSR for this coming school year.    
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

EDUCATION continued 
 

BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED: 
If you are interested in getting your child baptized, please contact 
George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for 
a course on baptism.  The next class is Sunday, September 7, 
following the 10 a.m. Mass. 
 

CONFIRMATION HELP NEEDED: 
We are in need of adult volunteers to teach our 8th graders during 
our Confirmation sessions this coming year.  The time 
commitment is only one Sunday a month from September 
through April.  Is God calling you to donate your time and talent?  
If so, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 
ext. 107. 

 
 Congratulation to the following students, from St. Paschal Baylon 
parish, who received honors from Notre-Dame Cathedral Latin 
School for the second semester of the 2013-2014 school year:  
Erin Brownlee. Marisa Brownlee, Alexandra Carroscia, Elizabeth 
Cielec, Julianna Cirino, Joseph Crouse, Anthony Dedic, 
Jacqueline Delahunty, Thomas Fogarty, Alyssa Forte, Vince 
Forte, Brianna Giarelli, Marita Haikal, Jack Ina, Samantha 
Jeffery, Nicholas Krotine, Thomas Laffey IV, Kaitlin Miller, Emily 
Pannitto, Michelle Pokorny, Johnny Shirk, Andrew Videmsek 
 

AROUND THE DIOCESE 
 

TEC RETREAT WEEKEND: JULY 18-20TH, 2014 
Looking for a fun and meaningful weekend retreat? Check out 
TEC: Teens Encounter Christ Retreat.   TEC is a specially 
designed weekend of shared experiences within a community 
of teens (ages 17, high school junior or beyond), young adults, 
and adults. This life changing retreat is a great way to kick 
start your faith and/or take you into a deeper relationship with 
Christ. For more information, check out TEC's website: 
www.northcoasttec.com, contact Evamarie Mickol at 
emickol@saintpaschal.com, or take one of the brochures 
around at each of the exits of the church.  
 

SS. ROBERT & WILLIAM PARISH RUMMAGE SALE 
Ss. Robert & William Parish, (367 East 260th St., Euclid) is 
offering you an adventure in shopping at our annual Rummage 
Sale on Friday, July 18, from 9:00a.m. – 5:00p.m., and Saturday 
July 19, ($2.00 per Bag), from 9:00a.m. – Noon in the school 
gym.  There is a huge choice of computer/office desks, furniture, 
clean clothing, linens, household items, and so much more.    
Also the annual free, fresh Produce Giveaway is Monday, July 
28th and August 25th, from 4:00-6:00p.m., in the church parking 
lot.  For additional information call 216.731.1515. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

AROUND THE DIOCESE continued 
 

HOLY REDEEMER PARISH 90TH ANNIVERSARY 
We invite past and present Holy Redeemer parishioners to come 
celebrate our 90th anniversary as a parish on July 26, 2014 for a 
dinner/dance at the Patrician Party Center in Eastlake, Ohio from 
6:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m.  Tickets are $40.  For more information 
call Joe DeBartolomeo, 216-978-9457. 
 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS FOR JESUIT RETREAT HOUSE 
To register contact the Jesuit Retreat House at 440-884-9300 or 
visit www.jrh-cleveland.org  
31 July, 2014. 6:30-8:30 p.m.  Ignatius in the Meadow –Feast 
of St. Ignatius.  You are invited to bring your blanket, lawn chair, 
and friends to the JRH Meadow for an evening of free music and 
fun. Uplifting music will be provided by Catholic musician Matt 
Fafrak and his band (weather permitting). Freewill offering.  
 1-2 August, 2014. Retreat for Lay Ecclesial Ministers. The 
Office of Pastoral Ministry will host its annual retreat .  To 
register, or to gather more information, please contact Kathy 
Haag at the Pastoral Ministry Office at 440-943-7670.  
8 August, 2014. JRH Day Retreat: Yes-Keep-Ponder-Do: Mary 
and Ignatian Spirituality. Day Retreats begin with coffee and 
pastry at 9 am and conclude by 3 pm. Mass and lunch are 
included. Cost is $25.  
17 August, 2014. Day Retreat for Teachers. All teachers are 
invited for a retreat that will center on the theme of counseling 
students based on spirituality as a core reference.  Cost is $25.   
 

SS. ROBERT & WILLIAM INTERNATIONAL FAMILY 
FESTIVAL, AUG 14-17, EUCLID Address: 367 E. 260th St.,  
 Enjoy ethnic foods, live bands, games of chance, carnival rides, 
face painting, affordable children’s games, prizes, $10,000 raffle, 
rock climbing wall, fresh lemonade, adult beverages and new air-
conditioned Oktoberfest area with homemade food, bake sale, 
Vienna Cafe and raffle. Visit www.srweuclid.cc/festival.  
 

BIRTHRIGHT NEEDS A FEW GOOD VOLUNTEERS:   

Birthright is a pregnancy service that helps women and their 
babies.  The Eastside Birthright office is looking for women and 
men who are willing to answer the phones, assist women in 
finding community resources, and distribute layettes and diapers 
to our clients.  No experience is necessary, training is provided. 
For more information call Toni at 216-228-5998 
 

THE FEST 
In less than one month, thousands from across the region will 
come together for FEST 2014- OUR Catholic Family FESTival.  
Come on Sunday, August 3, from 12 noon to 10 p.m. for great 
music.  The FEST is a day of faith, family and fun and it’s all free 
thanks to Medical Mutual, Marc’s, Notre Dame College, PNV, 
and Sherwood Foods.  Parking is convenient.  Get all the details 
at www.the FEST.us or call 440-943-7662. 

    

    

    



    

    

    

CONCERT IN THE GARDEN 
 
Join us for our first concert in the Blessed Sacrament 
garden on July 15, from 7 - 8 pm.  Enjoy the sights 
of the beautiful garden maintained by Brother Gary 
LaVerdiere, SSS, as you listen to the fantastic 
sounds of The Light of Two Moons band. Be sure to 
bring a blanket or chairs, and, if you wish, light 
refreshments. The concert is open to all parishioners 
and friends, and offered free of charge.  In the event 
of inclement weather, concert will be canceled.  
 

 

PASTORAL STAFF:  (440) 442-3410  
 

PASTOR:                         Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS, ext. 111    

                                          jtlanesss@gmail.com 

PAROCHIAL VICAR:       Rev. John Christman, SSS, ext. 110 

                                          jchristman@blessedsacrament.com  

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, ext. 108 

                                            joeyappytheclown@aol.com  

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers, ext. 100  

DEVELOPMENT:      Kathy Pohlhammer &Teri Drda, ext. 109 

                                    development@saintpaschal.com                                                                                                                     

MAINTENANCE:               Roger Fisher, Supervisor, ext. 100 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASST:  Mary Beth Hallal, ext. 103 

                                            bulletin@saintpaschal.com 

PRINCIPAL:            Carol Jansky, Principal (440) 442-6766 

                                 cjansky@saintpaschal.com  

BUSINESS MANAGER:    Patty Knezevic, ext. 101 

                                           patty@saintpaschal.com 

YOUTH MINISTER:         Evamarie Mickol, ext. 102 

                                        emickol@saintpaschal.com 

MUSIC & LITURGY:       Julie Parrotta, extension 113 

                                         musicministry@saintpaschal.com 

CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, Ext. 107 

                                                 spbpsr@gmail.com 

RECEPTIONIST:                     Stefi Somrack, ext. 0 

                                            parishoffice@saintpaschal.com 

 
BLESSED SACRAMENT COMMUNITY: 
Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, extension 122 
Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS 
Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Local Superior, extension 105 
Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS, Clinical Pastoral Education Bro. Gary 
LaVerdiere, SSS 
Rev. Kit Mendoza, SSS, Hillcrest Hospital Chaplain 

 
 

 

 


